## EXECUTIVE CHAMBERS

HONOLULU

LINDA LINGLE GOVERNOR

December 30, 2008

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa, President and Members of the Senate Twenty-Fourth State Legislature State Capitol, Room 409 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Madam President and Members of the Senate:

Pursuant to Part V (Sections 119 and 120) of Act 253, Session Laws of Hawaii 2000, the Department of Human Resources Development reports that there was no selection of Separation of Incentives by any employee as there was no Reduction-in-Force (RIF) in the Executive Branch for the 2008 calendar year. Our administrative efforts to extend this sunset measure were unsuccessful in the 2007 and 2008 legislative sessions. Consequently, the Separation Incentives law repealed on June 30, 2008.

Sincerely,

LINDA LINGLE